
December 30, 2022 
 
The Stanton County Commissioners met for a year-end meeting with Commissioners John Smith, Lonnie 
Brown and Chris Floyd, County Attorney Clint Floyd, and County Clerk Sandy Barton.  Chairman Smith 
called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Minutes of December 19 were read and approved. 
 
Vouchers were approved and paid as follows: 
 
 General   $ 25,855.00 
 Road & Bridge      5,098.17 
 Airport      1,309.04  
 Golf Course     9,833.74 
 Long Term Care Unit                   250,000.00 
 Park            98.57 
 4-H Building         345.10 
 Noxious Weed         577.36 
 Fire & Rescue     3,210.31  
 County Improvement        372.50 
 Senior Center Special        788.92 
 
 Totals   $          297,489.71 
 
The Board accepted the resignation of Julie Edmisson from the Hospital Board with regrets. Colleen 
Wenman met with the Board to discuss the open position.  Regan Martin met with the Board to discuss 
the open position.  The Board thanked them both for their interest in being a Hospital Trustee.  
Commissioner Floyd moved to appointed Colleen Wenman to fulfill the remainder of the vacated 
position, seconded by Commissioner Brown.  Motion carried. 
 
Kone submitted several maintenance proposals for the elevator for a total cost of $3,141.32.  
Commissioner Brown moved to approve the proposals as presented, seconded by Commissioner Floyd. 
Motion passed. 
 
The Board finalized wages with a 4.37% increase overall. 
 
The Stanton County Library submitted minutes for October 19, November 2 and November16. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Smith adjourned the meeting at 
11:00 a.m. 
 
ATTEST:      SIGN: 
Sandy Barton     John D. Smith 
County Clerk      Chairman 
 
 
 
  


